25 May 81

MARK KAZANJIAN

Vice Chairman-

Mid-Atlantice Regional Representative - ACYOA Central Council

580 Prospect Street

Methuen, MA N1844

Dear Mark,

This is to remind you that we should convene a Mid-Atlantice

Regional ACYOA Conference in the very near future. As I have

requested this before, I expect that you have begun such plans

by now.

Sincemethere is no functioning regional committée, anyone in-

terested in representing thett 6hhnter (elected delegate or

not) should be in¥ited to this conference.

The intention of the conference is to establish communications

between chapters &6 the region - stretigthening chappers that

exist, and enable new chapters to form. The conference format

will be mainly discussion/forum/think-tamk. The site should

be central to the highest contentration of chapters/membership.

I should like to hear your ideas concerning dividing this ob-

viously impractiwal region soon.

Kindly be in tourh with the chapters from the region and check

with me on a date. We want to adjourn the conference havéng

accomplished something, as well as initiate some type of struc-
ture for the region. I look forward to hearing from you.
Sincerely,

JAMER MAGARIAN
c.c. CC Chairman Executive Secretary




